
Hong Kong Science Museum’s “The Shaw
Prize 2024 Exhibition” showcases
laureates’ achievements in scientific
research (with photos)

     The Hong Kong Science Museum will launch "The Shaw Prize 2024
Exhibition" tomorrow (November 8) at the museum's main lobby on 1/F, to
introduce the Shaw Laureates this year and their outstanding contributions.
The exhibition also presents basic science knowledge in the laureates'
respective academic fields with interactive panels, enabling visitors to
understand more about the major efforts and achievements in scientific
research by top-notch scientists worldwide. The exhibition will run until
January 8 next year, and admission is free.

     Established in 2002, the Shaw Prize consists of three annual awards,
namely the Prize in Astronomy, the Prize in Life Science and Medicine and the
Prize in Mathematical Sciences. The Shaw Prize laureate in Astronomy 2024 is
George Ellery Hale Professor of Astronomy and Planetary Science, Division of
Physics, Mathematics and Astronomy at the California Institute of Technology,
the United States (US), Professor Shrinivas R Kulkarni. He is awarded the
Shaw Prize for his groundbreaking discoveries about millisecond pulsars,
gamma-ray bursts, supernovae and other variable or transient astronomical
objects.

     The Shaw Prize in Life Science and Medicine 2024 is awarded in equal
shares to two scholars, Senior Investigator and Chief of the Sickle Cell
Branch, National Heart, Lung, and Blood Institute at the National Institutes
of Health, the US, Ms Swee Lay Thein, and David G Nathan Distinguished
Professor of Pediatrics at Harvard Medical School, the US, Professor Stuart
Orkin. They discovered the genetic and molecular mechanisms underlying the
fetal-to-adult hemoglobin switch, making possible a revolutionary and highly
effective genome-editing therapy for sickle cell anemia and β thalassemia,
which are devastating blood diseases that affect millions of people
worldwide.

     The Shaw Prize in Mathematical Sciences 2024 is awarded to Eugene
Higgins Professor of Mathematics, Princeton University and Professor
Emeritus, School of Mathematics, Institute for Advanced Study, Princeton, the
US, Professor Peter Sarnak, for his development of the arithmetic theory of
thin groups and the affine sieve, by bringing together number theory,
analysis, combinatorics, dynamics, geometry and spectral theory.

     The Shaw Prize 2024 laureates will gather at the Roundtable with Shaw
Laureates on November 14 at the Hong Kong Science Museum to share their
personal experiences during research journeys, focusing on interpersonal and
international communication and collaboration, and the impact of artificial
intelligence on the entire scientific community under the theme "Future of
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Science: Breakthroughs and Impacts".

     The Shaw Prize 2024 exhibition is jointly presented by the Leisure and
Cultural Services Department and The Shaw Prize Foundation, and is jointly
organised by the Hong Kong Science Museum, the Hong Kong Space Museum, the
Education Bureau and Hong Kong Education City. For details of the exhibition
and activities, please visit
hk.science.museum/en/web/scm/exhibition/shawprize.html, or call 2732 3232 for
enquiries.
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